From OSCR

3.5 Acting with care and diligence

The Act makes clear that charity trustees must take such care of the charity’s affairs as is

reasonable to expect of someone who is managing the affairs of another person. This means

that a charity trustee would be expected to take even more care than they would if acting on

their own behalf.

Acting with care and diligence would mean that charity trustees:

• ensure the charity is run properly, responsibly and lawfully

• ensure the charity is solvent

• act as guardians of the charity’s assets

• ensure the board is “fit for purpose” and the charity trustees are working together

• apply a duty of care to paid staff and volunteers

It is OSCR’s view that acting with care and diligence would also mean that charity trustees must

exercise reasonable business sense in concluding any contracts on behalf of the charity. These

contracts would include funding agreements with central or local government as well as

grant-providers. Taking a reasonable business approach would include having a considered

view on whether the costs of a particular project are fully covered and what would be the

possible consequences of going ahead if they are not. It would be reasonable for charity trustees

to take appropriate professional advice, e.g. from solicitors or accountants.

Charity trustees should also be prepared to consider what action to take in order to protect the

charity’s assets. These assets would include, for example, the charity’s name and any intellectual

property such as a recognisable logo.
